
 

25 th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

ςπÔÈ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ςπςπ 

  

Readings: Isaiah 55:6-9        Philippians 1:20-24, 27        Matthew 20: 1-16 
 

Reflection  
 

This weekend we hear the parable of the landowner who went out at dawn to 
hire day labourers for work in his vineyard. He agreed to pay them the standard 
daily wage. Several hours later, the landowner saw several more workers in the 
marketplace. He told them: ñGo to my vineyard and I will pay you a fair wage.ò 
So, they went to the vineyard. The landowner went out at noon and again at 
3:00 p.m. He sent more labourers to his vineyard, promising to pay them for 
their work. And he did the same at 5:00 p.m. 
 

At evening, the owner told his foreman to bring the labourers so he could pay 
them. However, the owner added: ñbegin with the last one hired and end with 
the first labourer who was hired.ò The foreman did as the owner asked. The 
labourers who were hired late in the day were very surprised when they 
received a full dayôs wage. After all, they had only worked a short amount of 
time. They went away very pleased. When the labourers who had been hired 
first thing in the morning came to receive their pay, they assumed that they 
would receive more than the wage they had negotiated. However, they received 
the same wage as all the other workers that had been paid. These workmen 
were outraged. After all, they had laboured all day long in the heat and they had 
worked many more hours than the men who were paid the same wage for only 
a couple of hours of work. The owner was not being fair! How dare he? 
 

The landowner, however, stood his ground. He told them: ñI am not cheating 
you! I am paying you the wages you agreed to. Tell me: how am I cheating you? 
If I decide to be generous, do I not have that right?ò Jesus ends with the 
astounding statement: ñThe last shall be first and the first shall be last!ò 
 

I assume that most of us identify with the upset day laborers. Australians place 
a high value on fairness.  Jesusô statement may not fit the criteria many of us 
may attribute to our concept of fair play.  However, Jesus challenges us to step 
beyond our societal norms.  The landowner was a generous man and he made 
the choice to pay each of his labourers a full dayôs wage, regardless of whether 
they worked 8 full hours or only 30 minutes.  He was fair to the workers who 
had worked a full day; he paid them the amount of money that they had agreed 
upon.   
 

As we know, these workers were jealous and they grumbled.  Are we ever 
jealous or resentful when someone else receives a gift, acclaim, or praise for 
an act that we think they neither deserved nor earned?  Jealousy and 
resentment may not affect the other person; however, it does affect us!  It can 
eat away at us and make us miserable. When we compare ourselves to others, 
we typically may judge ourselves as above them or below them.  Both 
judgments damage the other person as well as ourselves. 
 

God is the one who will judge in fairness and truth.  We do not have the right to 
judge others and yet we do it all the time!  Most of us have been gifted with 
abundant blessings.  This weekend may we give thanks for the gifts and graces 
that we have received and let us thank God for the many gifts we have been 
given!  May we let go of judgment, envy, and jealousy.  If we choose to do this, 
we will be happier and more peaceful.    

Deacon Mike 

Readings for next weekend: 26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Ezekiel 18:25-28 Philippians 2:1-11 Matthew 21:28-32 

 



  

Booking in to attend weekend Masses: If you would 
like to attend Mass at 6pm Saturday, 9am Sunday or 
6pm Sunday please go to the Try Booking site 
https://www.trybooking.com/BJZHS. Tickets are free. 
Please select tickets for each family member attending, 
including babies. Bookings are open now for weekend 
Masses up to December. Bookings close at 11am each 
Friday before the relevant weekend Mass. If you do not 
have access to a computer or have any difficulty with 
booking, please phone the Parish Office. 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday & Tuesday at 8am, 
Wednesday at 6.30am & Friday at 9.30am. We are not 
requiring pre-booking for weekday Masses - except for 
school year level Masses. 
 

On Arrival at the Church for Mass: Please present 
yourself to the Marshall at the main church doors who will 
note your attendance. 
 

September In our parish this week 

Mon 21st Saint Matthew 
No Mass 
 

Tues 22nd  No Mass 
 
 

Wed 23rd Saint Pius of Pietrelcina 
No Mass 
 

Thurs 24th   No Mass 
11.00am Funeral Service for 
               Hilda & Sean McCormick 
       (max 100 people ï contact family) 
 

Fri 25th 9.00am Rosary                No Mass 
 

Sat 26th     5.00pm Reconciliation  
            (or by appointment) 
Vigil Mass for Sunday: 
6.00pm Mass (max 100 people) 
 
 

Sun 27th  

 
26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

9.00am Mass (max 100 people) 
6.00pm Mass (max 100 people) 
 
 

 

Visit St Peterôs Parish Website 
www.stpetersrochedale.org.au and click on óStay 
Connectedô to find the latest updates and links.  
 

St Peterôs Coffee Getïtogether that we held 
recently was such a successful, friendly morning 
that we would like to organise another on 
Wednesday 7th October at 10am at the Moonlight 
Bandit Caf®, Parfrey Road. Contact Jo to book in. 
 

Care & Concern: If you or anyone you know who 
is isolating would like to chat, please contact Lynn 
on 0403 051 103.  
 

Watch Mass online from the Cathedral of St 
Stephen 8am Monday to Friday and 8am and 
10am Sunday at www.archbne.org/bzw.  
 

The Catholic Leader You can sign up to receive 
your free weekly digital newspaper here. 
 
 Youth Update:  
Young Adults: Alpha will be starting on 28th 
September at 6:30pm and will be running weekly 
on Monday nights until 7th December. For more 
information, contact Olivia.  
With the restrictions currently in place I ask that if 
you/your child are planning on attending any of our 
events that you please RSVP to Olivia, whether 
that be via email, Instagram or phone.  
Email: youth.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au 
Instagram: @rochedaleyouth  

 

 

Laudato Si ï Reject the Throwaway Culture 
In this Season of Creation, we continue to reflect on key 
messages from Laudato Si.  
 

Read and Reflect 
Pope Francis writes óThe Earth, our home, is beginning to 
look more and more like an immense pile of filth. In many 
parts of the planet, the elderly lament that once beautiful 
landscapes are now covered with rubbishô. He suggests 
that óthese problems are closely linked to a throwaway 
culture which affects the excluded just as it quickly 
reduces things to rubbish.ô1 
 

Reflect on the meaning of a óthrow away cultureô and 
consider whether your lifestyle includes any of the actions 
Francis mentions. He provides suggestions like recycling 
paper but broadens the definition to include people and 
relationships. He challenges us to see that this throwaway 
culture has grown into a bigger mindset and can óaffect the 
excludedô especially the poor, the elderly and the 
marginalised in our community and world. They can be 
forgotten and dumped like rubbish to be thrown away! 
 

Act and Pray 
Make good everyday choices to reduce personal 
consumption, buy reusable products when possible, and 
recycle everything e.g. left-over food.  
Value and respect all people regardless of race, age, 
religion, physical limitation, mental illness or background. 
Find practical ways to serve the poor and the 
marginalised e.g. donating time, money, food, clothing 
and blankets.  
 

Pray with these words from the Laudato Si Anniversary 
Prayer 
 

Loving God é may we help each person secure the food 
and resources that they need. May we be present to 

those in need in these trying times, especially the poorest 
and those most at risk of being left behind.2. 

 

1. Pope Francis, 
http://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/encyclicals/ 
documents/papa-francesco_20150524_enciclica-laudato-si.html #21, 
#22 
2. Global Catholic Climate Movement, https://laudatosiweek.org/prayer 

Faith Enrichment Group 
 

Laudato Siô: A very generous parishioner is willing to 
donate a copy of Pope Francisô encyclical Laudato Siô: On 
Care For Our Common Home to any parishioner who 
would love to read it. Please contact Jo or Julie to 
indicate your interest in a free copy.  

 

No Masses 21st to 25th September: Please note 
that there will be no weekday Masses from Monday 
21st to Friday 25th September while Fr Baiyi is on 
retreat. We apologise for any inconvenience. 

RIP Hilda and Sean McCormick: Long time 
parishioners Hilda and Sean McCormick passed 
away during the past week within days of each 
other. On behalf of all St Peterôs parishioners we 
offer sincere condolences to their family. Hilda and 
Seanôs combined funeral will be held at St Peterôs 
on Thursday at 11.00am. Due to the pandemic, 
only 100 people are permitted to attend. If you 
would like to attend, please contact Hilda and 
Seanôs family or the Parish Office. 

https://www.trybooking.com/BJZHS
http://www.stpetersrochedale.org.au/
http://www.archbne.org/bzw
https://catholicleader.com.au/covid19free
https://catholicleader.com.au/covid19free
mailto:youth.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au


  

    

PLEASE REMEMBER IN Y OUR PRAYERS:  
  

Those who have died: Hilda and Sean McCormick, Paolo Tagini (Paolaôs father), Max Drummond, Tim Mulherin,  
Tadashi Tashiro, Flavia Maria Pedroso, Bubba Bahityah  

 

Book of Life & Mass Requests: Leanne Privitera, Gwendoline Gough, John Probert, Sylvia Rappensberg, 
Charles Murray, Kathleen Davis, Valmai Waterson, Jack Fox, Les Dwyer, Audrey Hussey, Elizabeth Severein, 
Roy Boyland, Wilfred Howell, Marilyn Croft, Ricquard Lyster, Ann Ryan, Gus Mitchell, Walter Blattman,  
Eileen Caligari, Margaret OôBrien, Annette Thorley, Trish Wilkinson, Luigi Nemesi, Cyril Smith, Jane McKenzie, 
Kevin OôMara, Barbara Gleeson, Joan Jebamalai, Bernard Bevan, Ante ñTonyò Bekavac, Mary Cecilia Taurino, 
William Howard, Cecilia Carlon, Louisa Swan, Melville Donohue, Mary-Josephine Lynch, George Grundy,  
Mostyn Morgan, Dorothy Wright 
 

Please pray for those who are sick, especially: Colin Blackley, John Bevan, Mary Naughton,  
Catherine Brown, Gillian van Rooyen, Merlene Muldoon, Ann Swinnerton, Stan Gainfort, Anne Marie Kelleher, 
Stephen Land, Melissa Vink, Sayuri Kobayashi Cantwell, Olga & Diego Tagini, Maureen Sheils 
  

Please contact the Parish Office via phone or email to add names to the list for Prayers for those who have died or who are sick.       
Please ensure you have the permission of the person who is sick to make their name public prior to contacting the Office.                                                     

 

Are you new to our Parish? WELCOME!! Weôd like to formally greet you, so please contact the Parish Office 
on 3341 4421 or stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au  
 

Other Parish Contacts: 
Care & Concern:  

Co-ordinator: Lynn White 0403 051103 
Family Group Facebook:  
St Peters Rochedale Family Groups 
Memorial Wall & Gardens: Mal Jensen 0411641312 

 

Safeguarding Children & Vulnerable Adults 
Representative: Malcolm Carroll 0410 193 569 or 
                  sgrep.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au 
Social Justice Group Facebook:  
St Peter's Rochedale Social Justice Group 
St Vincent de Paul:  
New members: John Blake 0411 196 775 

 

St Peterôs Planned Giving: Since March 
when COVID-19 forced us into lockdown, 
our income from collections at Mass and 
Planned Giving is down by over 30%. We 
would be very grateful, if you are able, to 
please continue to support the Parish 
financially. 
 

Via Direct Bank Transfer: If you would 
like to direct transfer your Planned Giving 
to our bank account, our BSB is 064-786 
and Account number is 007021101. 
Please use your surname and Planned 
Giving (or PG) as reference.  
 

Credit Card or Direct Debit: Please 
contact the Parish Office to set these up. 
 

óParish Givingô App You will need to 
create an account the first time you log in 
and select your favourite parish, St Peterôs 
Catholic Parish Rochedale! The logo to 
look for is a yellow and white cross 
forming a circle on  
a purple background.  
See our parish  
website for detailed óUser Guidesô.  
 

Roster: 26th & 27th Sept Saturday 6pm Mass Sunday 9am Mass Sunday 6pm Mass 

Mass Co-ordinator Joyce Lyster Jo Cullen Anne Fry 

AV Operator John Donohue Mick Denton Mike Collier 

Readers C. [Ŝǎ hΩDƻǊƳŀƴ 
1. Peta Grandin 
2. Monika Svarc (Jnr) 

C. Megan Philpott 
1. Alan Vigor 
2. Jada Nathan 

C. Vickie Routledge 
1. Helen Graczyk 
2. Malcolm Carroll 

Extraordinary Ministers 
of Communion 

Carl de Mello 
Monika Svarc (Snr) 

Alan Scanlon 
Jim Nathan 

Deacon Mike Jones 
Diane McKeone 

Musicians Elizabeth Fort Roger TaΩale and Family Rita Bishop 

Cleaning Group:  4 Mark & Gabrielle Connolly, Mary Crowley, John Viola, Francis Yoo, Mick Privitera 

This week ς 20th to 26th September:    Sacristan: Prashanthi Selvarathnam      Counting: CarlΩǎ DǊƻǳǇ 

 

 

 
Be blessed and bless others with your gift 
Our faith calls us to help one another through prayer and 
action. Your gift will be a blessing to struggling local families; 
to seminarians and retired priests; and children in our 
community in dire need of the love and care of a Catholic 
community.  
A special link has been created for our parish with campaign 
information and, if you choose to donate online here, your 
donation will be associated with you being our parishioner: 
https://bit.ly/2CWre8d  
 

19 ς 20 September 2020 
Supporting Centacare, 
The Priests Foundation,  
Holy Spirit Seminary and 
the Mary MacKillop 
Catholic School Access 
Fund 
catholiccampaign.com.au 

mailto:sgrep.stpetroch@bne.catholic.net.au
http://parishgiving.brisbanecatholic.org.au/
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.webgatetec.parishgiving
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/parishgiving/id1505667807?ls=1
https://bit.ly/2CWre8d


 

 


